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Playing today...
Learning for tomorrow
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From the Board of Directors….!

The MCDC Outdoor Classroom is FULLY FUNDED, now we just need some Build Volunteers!
1. Bring your tools to MCDC to help us build the Learning Stations on Sep 21 (3-6pm) or 22 (8-12).

OR

2. Pre-build at home and deliver a Learning Station.*Email us at mcdcoutdoorclassroom@gmail.com for more info.*

To volunteer, use the Signup Genius link:

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/4090e45acae28a4fb6-build
We could not have gotten this far without our wonderful MCDC families!  You have shown up and showed out!!  Let’s build this thing!!
From the Director….!
Thank you, thank you, thank you MCDC Families!!!  I cannot tell you how excited I am for our outdoor classrooms!!  This has been a dream of mine for so long and I finally get to see it come to fruition!  Your children are so fortunate to have you so involved in their early education.
Emails went out today about the Membership and Registration Drive.  If you have any questions, please let me know!

I am also very excited about our upcoming Usborne Books and More Book Fair coming up on September 25th-27th.  We will have some fabulous Usborne books set up in the library to purchase, as well as the option to order online.  All of your purchases go towards free books for MCDC!!  This year we are going to focus on books that can complement our outdoor classroom curriculum.  The classrooms will also put together wish lists for books they would like for their classrooms.  We will be happy to take your child shopping while they are here at school.  You would just need to send in money and we will take care of the rest.  I will send out more details as the Book Fair approaches.
*Note: I am an Usborne Books and More Consultant; however, Kate Pokemire will be conducting our book fair and I in no way will profit from this.*

Have a great September!!

Kelli Wright, Director

Kelli.L.Wright@nasa.gov
Upcoming Events:

Sept 1st=
Membership Drive Begins

Sept 3rd=
Center Closed
Sept 4th=
Board Meeting

Sept 13th=
Staff Meeting 6pm
Sept 18th=
Board Meeting

Sept 21st & 22nd=
Playground Build Days!!

25th-27th=
Usborne Book Fair
Coming Up in October:
Board Meetings on the 2nd, 16th, & 30th
Center Closed on the 8th 

Kelli out of office 9th-12th 

Preschool Field Trip to Lyon Family Farm on the 17th
Fall Festival on the 26th 
Hello from Infant A

Infant A would like to welcome fall.  Our monthly theme will be apples and on a side note, our orchard is quite full.  We now have babies that are crawling, rolling over, and some that even sit up unassisted.  Those little ones who are able to sit up watch the birds outside helping themselves to tasty birdseeds that parents have donated.  Thank you to those parents who have donated birdseeds.  

Some of our infants have started eating baby food.  Here are some baby food basics: 1. if your baby is a beginner, stick with stage 1 and 2 foods because they have a thicker consistency.  Stage 3 foods have chunks in it. 2. Start out with simple 1-ingredient baby foods rather than a combination until you know your baby can tolerate each of the components.  


Families, enjoy your last summer vacation holiday of the year!  Happy Labor Day!

The Beautiful Babies (Infant B)

Greetings from Infant B the beautiful babies.  In your baby’s first year of life, it is not the lyrics that matter, as much as; the melody does.  “With babies, we speak in motherese, we slow down, we speed up, we stretch out the words, our pitch goes high and low,” says Dr. Syc.  The sing, song tone naturally captures an infant’s attention serving as the foundation for future language and communication.  Do not worry if you forget the words to any of these songs, just sub in “da-da-da,” or make up some words.  Do not sweat the memorizing.  Have a great month making sweet songs.
The Jammin Babies (Creeper A)
Greetings from the wonderful class; Creepers Jammin crew
We have to inform and share with you in September the things we will do.

School has started, summer was a blast but the heat was so much stronger.

We are moving toward the cooler weather and wish fall would last much longer.

This is our favorite season to get most of our outside play.

The kids will sleep longer and are so tired because they have had quite a busy day.

Welcome to our newer little jamming crew, get ready to dance and bend.

Once we get started dancing, reading, and playing the good times hardly end.

Here is what we have in store for all our little girls and boys.  

Finger-painting, learning our sense playing and learning to share toys.

Learning about the game of football and how many fans.

Naming important body parts like our feet, our eyes, and our hands.

Happy Birthday to our little ones who celebrated in August and July.

You are one year older now and so big, it is amazing how time can fly.

Now on to another important part of our lesson that does not involve play.

It is reminding our parents to make sure they sign their little ones in and out each day.  Full signature please!

Have a wonderful school year from the jamming crew teacher!

The Little Owls (Creeper B)
Hello, from the sweetest owls in Creeper B!  Can you believe the summer is almost gone and fall begins this month!  Our little owls are so excited to watch the leaves change and experience all the fun things fall is going to bring some for the first time.  As the temperature, cools down you can expect your kiddos to be getting outside to play more, so make sure they have some sunscreen and shoes to protect them while they are out!  

This month we have many fun lessons planned.  We will be learning about farms, ponds, our bodies, and the season of fall.  Keep in mind that MCDC will be closed on September 3rd for Labor Day.  We hope you have a safe and wonderful holiday and end summer having a blast with your sweet kiddos!  September is going to be a hoot!
The Busy Bees (Toddler A)
“September is a special time. A time for the season to change from summer to fall and temperatures start to cool!” Hip hip, hurray for September! Our busy bees sure are excited about a new month! Parents we are sure you have noticed many new faces in our classroom. We said good-bye to some of our friends last month and we have welcomed a lot of new faces into our hive. We are excited to have new friends! That being said we have many new families we will be adding to our family Beehive. Parents if you do not have a family photo or would like to bring in an updated one please do so. 
This month we will be talking about autumn, Johnny Appleseed and A is for Apples. We have many fun activities planned out for this month! It will definitely be a great month. Also a huge thank you to our parents for making such cute all about me posters. If you have not looked at them already, they are on the bulletin board in our classroom. Thank you again! 
Moving Monsters (Toddler B)

This month we will be exploring our animals and their different habitats.  We will be discussing jungles, farms, woodlands, and the artic.  We will also go over the letters B, C, D, and E, and numbers 1-4.  The colors we will focus on will be red, green, yellow, and orange.  
Home activities:

· Let your child help sort and fold socks

· Sing Old McDonald with your child
· Ask your child the sounds of different animals.


Interesting Facts of the month:  
Loving, Authoritative Parents Win  
The latest research on parenting finds that the most effective parenting style is authoritative.  An effective authoritative parent shows plenty of love and support, but also sets limits, expectations, and follows through with fair consequences for poor behavior.  Children raised under these conditions are more likely to become happy, confident, and sufficient adults capable of succeeding out in the real world.

Reminders:

· Please apply sunscreen to your child before school each day

· Please make sure your child has at least 2 changes of clothing and appropriate for the season

· Please bring a nap mat and a sippy cup for your child every Monday and then take them home every Friday

Important Dates:
· September 3rd-Closed for Labor Day

· September 21st and 22nd-Outdoor Classroom Installation (We would love Volunteers)

The Safari Explorers (EA)
Thank you to everyone who came to the Annual Picnic! It sure was a Blast!
We cannot believe September is right around the corner, and that means fall is coming soon. We do not know about you but fall is our favorite season. We love all the smells, cooler weather, pumpkins and mums. During this fall season, we are going to explore all the things that makes fall so wonderful! 
We have had a few classmates move up which means we will have new friends to get to know! We would like to welcome them to our class! We have two friends who will be celebrating their birthdays this month. We would like to wish them a Happy Birthday!

Upcoming events:

· September 3rd Center will be closed 
Class Announcements:

· Please look at your child's clothes box for weather appropriate clothes and that they fit. 
· Do not forget to take water cups home on Fridays. In addition, give them a good washing. 
Underwater Explorers (EB)

It seems that summer has gone by so fast.  We are already in September and as always, we look forward to all the new things we will explore and create.  If you have not had a chance to bring a family photo yet, please try to have those in as soon as possible, we would love to have our family tree completed.  

Reminders:

· Please check your child’s cubby for weather appropriate extra clothing

· Please make sure your child has a water cup in their cubby and make sure to take them home on Fridays

· Please bring in any pots, pans, or child friendly household items like gardening tools for our outside classrooms
The Perky Preschoolers (Pre-C)

Welcome to all of our new students and parents!  Transitioning is going well and we are very pleased with the children’s adaptation to the room.  We have planned several fun and exciting learning activities for this month with our focus on self-awareness.

Our themes/letters of the week for this month will be: Feelings & Manners “Uu”, What I Like About Me “VV’, Home & Families “Ww”, and Fall “Xx”.  We would like you to send in a poster of your child that depicts their own individualism along with an updated family portrait for display in our classroom.  If possible, we will need them in time for our family unit. (Large construction paper will be provided)


If at any time, you have questions or concerns about your child, please do not hesitate to let us know.  Thank you for your support!
The Superhero’s (Pre-B)

Super September is here!  We want to welcome all of our new friends to Pre-B.  We have a wonderful year planned.  This month our themes are; The Five Senses, All about Me, Pirates, First Days of Fall, and Me!  During “All about Me”, we want to encourage you to send in pictures of your family and baby pictures of your child.  We will have a special snack Pirate Party on September 21.  Your child can dress up like a pirate for that day.  For all of our new friends, please feel free to join us for lunch, come read a story to the class or request a conference at any time.  We look forward to a wonderful, fun, exciting, creative, and super year in Pre-B!
Parent reminders:

· Please check lesson plans every week

· Check cubbies for art work daily

· Make sure your child has 2 sets of weather appropriate clothing in their box

· Bring in water bottles
The Hopping Frogs (Pre-A)
Dear Parents,
We officially welcome all the children and parents to Pre-K A! This month is very important for us because it starts the 2018-2019 school year.
We’ve all had the month of August to get acquainted with one another and our new classroom.
It is now time to start to get the children ready for kindergarten. We’ve started some things in August, like learning the classroom rules and how to work in the different interest areas (centers) in the classroom. We will send a copy of the classroom rules and a copy of our flag songs home for you to go over, at home with your child. This will reinforce what we are doing at school.

As we begin our lessons, our goal is that your child will explore the world of learning and develop new basic skills and expand upon the skills they already have.
Beginning this month we will have “Show and Tell”, start learning the alphabet (recongition & sound),  counting up to 100 days of Pre-k A and have a “Star of the Week.” We will send home letters letting you know what day your child has Show and Tell. We will study an alphabet every week. Each child will have a turn at being the “Star of the Week.” Details explaining the activity will be given when its your child’s turn.
Also, starting this month we will be sending out Weekly Progress  Reports. Each parent will receive a copy of the progress report and a detail letter about the progress report before hand.
You are always invited to be involved in the classroom in any way that you can. If you have items or expericence that relate to any of our themes, please share them with us. Some areas we continually work on are: working and playing together, listening & following directions, good citizenship, manners, and showing respect for friends, teachers and classroom materials. You can help by taking time to discuss each school day with your child. Ask open-ended questions and offer positive feedback. Your constant interest will play an important part in your child’s learning experiecnces and success.  Please read our daily note posted on the bulletin board above the sign in/out desk in theclassroom, on a daily basis.
Thank you to all the parents who helped with information and materials for International Week.
We are glad to have your child in our class and we look forward to having a great year. We hope you will visit the classroom often to share in the growth and excitement taking place.
We are working on the following  skills in our classroom and we suggest you work with your child also at home. Recognizing and writing first, middle and last names, age and birthdate (month, day and year), address, phone number (the one you want your child to learn for emergency purposes), using scissors, glue and clear tape.
Themes for this month are Getting to Know My Classroom, Manners, My Five Senses and The Colors of Fall..

MCDC will be closed on Monday, September 3rd in observance of Labor Day.
Let the learning continue!!!!!!!
� EMBED Word.Picture.8  ���








_971250970.doc
[image: image1.png]






